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S'QUILT (News and Views)  
SARNIA QUILTERS' GUILD – promoting the art of quilting  

Held at Redeemer Christian Reformed Church, 5834 Blackwell Sideroad (off London Line)  

www.sarniaquiltersguild.org                       January 2016  

 

January 4th 

 

Library opens at 6:00 

Meeting begins at 7:00 

 

50/50 Draw 

Fat Quarter Draw  -  Garnet (red) 

 

 

Program - Reviewing Policy & Procedures 

 — Quilt Variety Night—See page 4 

 for the details for this fun program 

 

Show and Tell 
 

Refreshments – 10 minutes after the  

 meeting in the fellowship hall 
 

Those bringing snacks are those with last 

names beginning with ‘M’ through last names 

beginning with ‘Per’ 
 

Coming Up 

 

Sat., Jan. 16th—Friendship Quilt with Kelly 

 McGee-Bunda  $20.00 

 

February 1st 

Library opens at 6:00 
Meeting begins at 7:00 

 
50/50 Draw 

Fat Quarter Draw – Amethyst (purple) 
 

Program - Demo Night with Laurie Johnson (from 
 the Stitchaire) will be demonstrating all the 
 new   rulers, patterns & notions out on  the  
 market today. She will also be vending       
 before and after the meeting 
 
Show and Tell 
 
Refreshments – 10 minutes after the meeting 
 in the fellowship hall 
 

Those bringing snacks are those with last names 
beginning with  ‘Phil’ through those with last 

names beginning with ‘Sm’ 
 

Coming Up 

 

Sat., Feb. 20th  - Stack and Whack with Louise      
 Davidson  $20.00 

Doors open for classes at 8:30. Classes run from 
9:00 - 4:00. Please have your machine set up 
and your supplies (including a long, surge    
protected extension cord) ready to begin class 
at 9:00. Classes will be held at Canon Davis 
Church, located at the corner of Russell and 
Maxwell Streets. 

 

 

 

Above to see if it’s your turn to bring 

snacks for January or February. 
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From your P and VP 
 
New Yearôs Resolutions 
It is that time of year when we all make the usual 
resolutions – eat less, exercise more, sleep more, 
worry less. I donôt know about you but the             
resolutions are forgotten as fast as they are made. 
This year I am going to try something new – all my 
resolutions are going to do with quilting which will 
help with the usual resolutions. 
 
USUAL RESOLUTIONS 
 
1.    Lose weight                                                                
2.    Exercise more                                                          
3.    Sleep more                                                                    
4.    Worry Less                                                          
5.    Save money 

QUILTING RESOLUTIONS 
 
1.       Quilt more – we all know once we get in the 
sewing room, meals are forgotten. Therefore, more 
quilting means less eating which means weight loss. 

2.       Shop hop – hopping is exercise, therefore 
more shopping more exercise, takes care of usual 
resolution number two. 

3.       Rearrange furniture and sew in your pajamas – 
either put sewing machine in bedroom or put bed in 
sewing room. When you stay up until the wee hours 
of the morning to finish a project you will be closer 
to your bed and already in your pjs which eliminates 
travel time and changing time. That takes care of 
usual resolution number three. 

4.       Play music, light a candle, have a cup 
of tea, glass of wine and/or eat some choc-
olate – make quilting a whole sensory ex-
perience – play some music to sew to, light 
a candle for some  aromatherapy, the feel 
and sight of the beautiful fabric and the 
soothing taste of the comfort food of your choice 
equals less worry (number four). 

5.       Shop the sales – this takes care of saving 
money (number five) – a lot of the quilt shops have 
sales to clear out last yearôs stock. And think about 
it—the more shopping the more help with the first 
four resolutions!!! 

Happy New Year! 

Sandra Collin and Leigh Hathaway 

Minutes of the Sarnia Quilters' Guild                 

December 7, 2015 

Guild president Sandra Collin opened tonight's 

meeting by wishing us all a Merry Christmas and 

a Happy New Year. She welcomed new member 

Tonie Ambrose and visitor Kathryn Lee. Sandra 

then turned the meeting over to vice-president 

Leigh Hathaway. 

Comfort Quilts 

Henri Saucier and Donna Moore reported that the 

comfort quilt sewing day had 24 quilters in        

attendance and was successful. Henri thanked 

Leigh Hathaway for a delicious lunch which was 

appreciated by all. Completed comfort quilts were 

displayed by program members, with                

approximately fifteen very special quilts shown. 

Comfort quilt kits are still available for members 

to complete at home. There are also some quilts 

that need to be quilted. 

Membership 

Freda Porter reported that the name tags, which 

were ordered by Wanda Philbin, are now in. 

Name tags ordered in the future will be priced at 

$10.00 with some of the cost still covered by the 

guild. 

A copy of the membership list was taped to the 

table in the Fellowship Hall. We were asked to 

please check the list to ensure that our                  

information is correct. 

Guild member Betty Simpson thanked us for the 

fabric contributions for chemo hats. 

The Christmas block exchange had                          

approximately 30 participants. 

Tonight's 50/50 winner was Heather Maslen. 

Winners of the fat quarter bundles were Pat 

Cooper, Edna Philips and Sue Ross. 

Show and Tell fat quarter winners were Marie 

Sharp, Kelly McGee-Bunda, Diane Nicholson, 

Louise Davidson, Audrey Carr and Carol Cote. 

Program 

December's birthday draw winners were Edna 

Philips and Kathy Davis. 

Tonight's trivia winner was Ginny Fisher. 
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Sign-ups for upcoming workshops will take place 

after January's guild meeting. Some workshops 

have limited openings. 

For January's guild meeting a Quilt Variety night is 
planned. Members are asked to bring quilts in       
categories: favourite, antique, ugly and 'what was I 
thinking?'. We will have one minute to speak about 
each quilt. Paula Lacasse was in charge of the 
Christmas gift exchange and made it a fun event by 
coming up with unique 'rules of play'. Gifts changed 
hands many times and we got to know our fellow 
members a little better. 

The meeting ended with a great variety of refresh-
ments brought in by all members. 

Alice King, secretary 

A Quilters Resolve 

The holidays are past 
A New Year at last 

Time to resolve my intent for the year. 
Twelve months of plans 
To do with my hands 

Achieving goals with good cheer. 

My stash it has grown 

In brights, whites and tones 

Itôs threatening to overpower. 

I resolve not to splurge 

Ignoring the urge 

Instead, Iôll take a cold shower. 

I have purchased some tools 

That state ñstress free for foolsò  

But are still in their wrapping, ignored. 

I resolve to attempt  

To use as theyôre meant 

Not simply acquired, then stored. 

My library of quilt books 

Not there just for looks 

Lies idle, and I full of guilt. 

I resolve to absorb 

All interesting words 

And put them to use in my quilts. 

My cottons and threads 

Blue, greens, blacks and reds 

Are a gnarled, knotted mess in the tin. 

I resolve to unravel 

Even delay any travel 

Until theyôre as neat as a pin. 

But what of my projects 

All works in progress 

They await my attention it seems. 

I resolve to apply 

My keen hand and eye 

And complete them by end of ó16. 

As long as Iôm itching  

I resolve to keep stitching  

Creating heirlooms as I go. 

Each available hour 

Within all my power 

Iôll design, quilt, thread, stitch and sew. 

 

 Judie Bellingham  

Thanks to the Program Committee for 
the fun program at our December     
meeting! We were happy to get the cute 
little scissor holder and scissors and 
enjoyed playing the game and going 
home with a fun gift.   We appreciate all 
the time it took to make the scissor    
holders and plan the program.  Thank 
youð thank youñthank you!! 

The January executive meeting (for the          

February guild meeting) will be held, Monday, 

January 18th at 7:00 pm.  Location to be an-

nounced. 
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       January Meeting 

            Quilt Variety Night                                                                   
(Audience participation required) 

What do you have lurking in your cupboards at home? 
We are having a show and tell night and contest for a 
variety of quilts. This is the time to show your ugly 
quilts, your antique and old quilts your most fabulous 
quilt, and your "what was I thinking quilt?". They do 
not need to have been made by you. You may have  
received the quilt as a gift or you may have inherited 
it. Tell us a little about the quilt you are showing. One 
prize in each of the four categories will be given. 

Contest Rules: Each person may show one quilt in each 

category. Each  contestant will have one minute to tell us 

why they choose it and a little something about the 

WHAT WAS I THINKING? QUILT. All decisions of the 

judges are  final. Let's have a fun evening! 

From Programéééé.. 

—There will be sign-ups for classes for the remainder 

of the guild year after the January meeting. 

January class: Friendship Quilt, with Kelly McGee-

Bunda, $20.00, 11 already signed up and have room 

for 5 more. 

February class: Stack & Whack, with Louise       

Davidson, $20.00, 12 signed up and room for only 3 

more. 

April class: Quillow, with Wanda Philbin, $20.00, 10 

signed up with room for 5 more. 

May class: Colours, with Nancy Proctor, class is full 

and will put members on waiting list. 

 

—-Going forward, members doing the Block of the 

Month and Mystery Quilt will be able to get their 

next clues after the meeting and are asked to get 

them before they go for    refreshments. They will 

only have 15 minutes to do so. Failing to do so, 

members will have to wait until the next month to 

pick them up. 

 

TRIVIA 

Here are the questions for January: 

1. What size needle is the "preferred size " for machine   
 quilting? 
 
2. What is a good stitch length for quilting: 
  6-8,   8-10,  10- 12,  or 12 - 14 stitches per inch? 
 
3. How any square feet are in a square yard? 
  3, 6, 9, or 12? 
 

Here are the answers for  December: 

1. What is the most important part of your sewing      

machine, without which you will not be able to 

sew?    The power cord ,except for the Amish in 

which case is their foot. 

2. As a general rule, which thread is stronger, that 
made of natural material or that made of synthetic 
material? Synthetic 

 

3. Is a photograph of an original quilt design subject to 
copyright laws?                                                                      
Yes, a copy in any medium is covered by copyright 
laws and cannot be made without permission. 

 

Every month a Trivia box is set up on the table just as 

you go into the sanctuary. Please look at the trivia 

questions for this month (above), write your answers 

on a slip of paper, sign it (so we know whom to credit), 

then drop it in the box. Each month we'll have one win-

ner, then at the end of the year the 

person with the most correct answers 

wins a prize!  

 

Donna Bedard, Program 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ× ÏÆ ÁÎ ÉÌÌÎÅÓÓ ÏÒ Á ÄÅÁÔÈ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ 

ÏÆ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÇÕÉÌÄȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÁÓÓ ÔÈÁÔ           

ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÔÏ !ÌÉÃÅ +ÉÎÇ ÁÔ υρω-υτς-ωφρφ ÏÒ 

ÅÍÁÉÌ ÁÔ ȣȣȣȣȣȢ   ÁÌÉÃÅËÅÎËÉÎÇͽÉÃÌÏÕÄȢÃÏÍ  
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    COME     BROWSE     BORROW     RETURN 

 
A Very Happy New Year to everyone from the      
library committee! 
 
We hope that one of your New Year’s resolutions is 
to browse and borrow 
more books than you did 
last year. Also, please      
encourage other members, 
especially new members, to make use of our library, 
too. We have lots of patterns to inspire you and 
new books are often added to our collection. Hope 
to see you at the library in January. 
 
The assistants this month are Ginny Fisher, Suzanne 
Michaud, and Adeline Smit. Please arrive by 6:50 to 
set up. 
 
HAPPY SEWING IN 2016! 
 
Dawna Joy Lapeare 

Thanks to the guild  from the Huron House 
Q~©£Ą W~|t=  cwt {tu¤~¦t¢ ¤¢tp¤£ u¢~| ¤wt                    
December  meeting were dropped off there.  

I want to thank all the ladies who made the beautiful 
placemats and turned them in at the December meeting.  
We have 69 for St. Josephõs Hospice and 81 for the Meals on 
Wheels program.  I appreciate all the dedication and    
beautiful work done by our guild members.  All placemats 
were delivered the week of December 7th! 

Rose Lanning 

Quilting Services  

îHenrietta Saucier î Sarnia   -                                      

longarm quilting  519-332-2656                  

rsaucier15@cogeco.ca  

ïKelly McGee-Bunda ï Corunna   -                

longarm quilting     -     519-862-4102   

rippedonscotch@hotmail.com 

Please call or email for services and rates. You 

must be a paid member to have your name 

listed here. To add your name to this list you 

must email your  information to               

lyndouggriffin@gmail.com  

 

January Helpers 

Membershipð Ann Laroque and Bonnie Wilkinson 

50/50ð Colleen Edgar and Patsy Ann Krpan 

Fat QuartersðIngrid McTavish 

Show and Tell ð                                                    

Sign-Inð  Karen VanOoteghem                                               

Set-Upð   Patti Kettlewell, Bernadette Grift and 

            Judy Fleet                                        

Take-Downð Pat Cooper and Judy Fleet             

Kitchen ð                                                                

Set-Upð  Cathy Davis and Venera Fazio   

Clean-UpðNora Boyd and Hillary Work 

 

 

Laleham Willows Quilting Retreats 

      and Long Arm Services 

Offers quilting retreats in 
South Western Ontario 

Join our frequent quilterõs 
club 

www.lalehamwillows.com 

Phone:  519-400-7354 

Brigtte@lalehamwillows.com 

Monica@lalehamwillows.com 


